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Dear Redeemed and Loved Saints of Grace! 
 

LORD’S PRAYER AS MODEL 
 

After hearing Jesus teach and preach on the authority of God’s word in the Sermon on the 
Mount, his disciples approach Him with a simple question. Can you teach us to pray? Jesus 
responds with the LORD’S PRAYER, which for the disciples and us becomes a model in 
praying. How? By following the example Jesus gave. 
 
       READ - Jesus used His words to form His prayer. As we follow what Jesus does, we 
            can take passages of scripture, read and re -read God’s word.  
 
       MEDITATE - Take time to reflect on what you have read. Take time to hear how God is  
                             speaking to you.  
 
       SPEAK - After reading and re-reading and reflecting on what God has said, use God’s  
                       words. As you pray to Him, use His words to form the basis of your prayer.  
 
       CONTEMPLATE - When you are done praying. Rest in the promises of God’s Word.  
                                       Taking what you read and reflect on with you. Serving as gentle  
                                       reminders that God is with you always. 
 
Jesus taught us to pray by using words of God to form 
how He prayed. For us, we should follow as He taught. 
Using His Word and the Scripture to guide how we 
pray. 
 

In the Service of Jesus, 
Pastor Eric  

March  5th - Ash Wednesday 
Service at 11am & 7pm 
 

March 9th—Fellowship Sunday 
 

March 12th—Lent Worship @  
11am & 7pm 
 

March 19th—Lent Worship @  
11am & 7pm 
 

March 26th—Lent Worship @  
11am & 7pm 
 

March 30th—Confirmation  
Sunday @ 10:30 am 
 

March 31st—Randy’s Round Up 
for the National Youth Gathering 



LWML will be collecting MITES on Sunday, March 2nd.  If 
you would like to help support the LCMS with the 
ir mission projects you can place your donation inside the 
box located in the Narthex or leave a marked  
donation in the offering plate.  Thank you for your support 
of LWML and the missions of the LCMS. 

The Endowment Committee for Grace Lutheran Church 
is accepting grant applications through March 15, 2025.   
Projects which provide support to missions, education, 
youth, worship, and music and/or capital projects will be  
considered.  Application forms are located on the Wel-
come Center. 

The 2025 Altar Flower calendar is now available on 
the  Welcome Center. Bouquets can be donated in hon-
or of or in memory of persons or events. Each bouquet is 
$30 and there are two bouquets available each week. 
Please sign up for your preferred dates and place your 
payment in the secretary‘s door. You may purchase one 
or both bouquets.  
 
 
 

The following Altar Bouquet dates are available: 
April 6th, 13th, 20th, 27th 
May 4th, 11th, 18th, 25th 

June 1st, 8th, 15th, 22nd, 29th 
July 6th, 13th, 20th, 27th 

August 17th, 24th 
September 14th, 21st, 28th 

October 5th, 12th, 19th 
November 2nd, 9th, 16th, 23rd, 30th 

December7th, 14th, 28th. 
 
We hope that we have flowers every week, but we know 
that there are Sundays when the arrangements have not 
been spoken for.  It is these Sundays when you will not 
see arrangements on the altar.  To assist the church in 
having arrangements every Sunday there is another way 
you can help.  Donate money to our flower fund.  We will 
then use the money in the flower fund, to cover the cost 
of flowers when they have not been spoken for.   
 
*** Remember we can only provide flowers when there 
is money in this fund. If you do not see flowers on a Sun-
day flowers were not spoken for and the Flower Fund 
does not have money in it. 

SERVING THIS MONTH: 
The Elders:  
     Sunday’s    8:00 AM    Alan Ruggeberg 
                      10:30 AM    Jon Betz 
 Wednesday 11:00 AM    Scott Steffens 
                       7:00 PM  Clint Albrecht 
         

The Organist: Diana Baetke  
 

                          The Acolytes    
  

         March 2nd   
              8:00 AM        Kitt Converse 
            10:30 AM        Leo Hill 
  

          March 5th   
              7:00 PM        Ava Johnson 
 

                            March 9th   
              8:00 AM        Cameron Miller 
            10:30 AM        Larry Oronzio 
  

        March 12th   
              7:00 PM        Austin Nolin 
 

        March 16th   
              8:00 AM        Isaiah Sunday 
            10:30 AM        Leo Hill 
 

        March 19th   
              7:00 PM        Zane Burzlaff 
 

       March 23rd   
              8:00 AM       Brody Lawrence 
            10:30 AM       Kennick Meyer 
 

        March 26th   
              7:00 PM        Jaren Nebel 
 

       March 30th   
              8:00 AM       Collin Oliver 
            10:30 AM       Carter Paarmann 

Remember to set your  
clocks forward. 

 
Daylight Savings Begins 
Sunday, March 9, 2025 

Greeters are needed to extend a warm welcome to mem-
bers and visitors before worship services.  Please, see the 
sign up sheet located on the Welcome Center to volunteer 
your time. 



IMPORTANT  - Deadline for   
submitting articles for the April  

Newsletter is March 15th. 

Looking for cards? There 
are a variety cards and  
napkins available for  
purchase next to the  
Welcome Center. Please 
take a moment to see the 
wide assortment of cards  
displayed in the foyer.  

 

Reminder—There will be no Sunday School or Adult 
Bible Study on Easter Sunday, April 20th. 

Referral Center Donations 
We continue to collect 
monthly donations for the  
Referral Center as the need 
is great.  The referral center 
can always use pasta,  
Hamburger Helper, kid 
friendly cereal, condiments, 
and toothpaste.  All  
donations can be left in the 
shopping cart located in the 
foyer.   

Lenten Meal Schedule 
Wednesday’s @ 5:30 p.m. 

Free Will Donation 
 

March 5th - Camp Board — Breakfast 
 

March 12th - Board of Discipleship/Choir - Maid-rites 
 

March 19th– Board of Elders & Preschool—Spaghetti 
 

March 26th - Board of Youth—Turkey & Dressing Sandwiches 
 

April 2nd - Board of Finance & Trustees —Taco in a Bag 
 

April 9th - Board of Christian Ed – Still Deciding 

Lenten Midweek Services 
March 5th, 12th, 19th, 26th, and April 2nd, 9th 

11:00 a.m. & 7:00 p.m. 

Palm Sunday April 13th 
Pancake Breakfast 

8:30 to 10:00 am 
 

Hosted by Grace 
 Lutheran Youth 



Pastor Eric Obermann 
563-321-0032 
pastoreric@gracedewitt.org 
 

Kerry Good 
kgood@gracedewitt.org 

Mark Sperry, DCE 
563-321-0674 
msperry@gracedewitt.org 

 

Mark’s Office Hours 
M-Th - 7:00 am to 1:00 pm 
 

Grace Lutheran Preschool 
PH: 563-659-9193 
 

Preschool Teacher/Director 
Christine Greve 
preschool@gracedewitt.org 
 

Grace Lutheran Camp 
2675 242nd St, P.O. Box 156 
DeWitt, IA  52742-0156 
 

Camp Reservations 
camprentals@gracedewitt.org 
319-230-7718 

 
In Loving Memory of: 
Karen Kuehl, 85, of DeWitt, Iowa, passed away 
peacefully Friday, February 14, 2025, at Field-
stone of DeWitt.  
 
Karen Elaine Hospadarsky was born Septem-
ber 29, 1939, to Richard “Dick” and Myrna 
(Conyers) Hospadarsky, in Cedar Rapids, Io-
wa. Immediately following her graduation from 
DeWitt High School in 1957, Karen began her 
career as a legal secretary, working for the 
Law Office of William Mockridge. Karen mar-
ried James Kuehl on June 22, 1958. The cou-
ple resided in DeWitt, raising their son, Brian. 
Karen earned her P.L.S. certification and was a 
member of the Iowa Association of Profession-
al Legal Secretaries. Her career spanned over 
60 years in the same law office, retiring from 
Condon & Condon in 2020, at the age of 80.  
 
Karen was a longtime member of Grace Lu-
theran Church, DeWitt. She had a deep love 
for animals, especially cats, always opening 
her heart and home to strays in need. She was 
a compassionate and forgiving mother, em-
bracing life with kindness and generosity. She 
enjoyed bowling, even achieving the rare and 
impressive feat of a perfect 300 game. She 
took pride in keeping a tidy home filled with her 
cherished treasures and found great satisfac-
tion in tending to her lawn and garden. With a 
spirited sense of adventure, she could often be 
seen behind the wheel of her white Corvette, a 
testament to her vibrant personality.  
 
Her husband, Jim, preceded her in death in 
2019.  
 
She is survived by her son Brian (Kim) Kuehl of 
DeWitt; grandchildren, Christopher Kuehl, Eric 
Kuehl and Kali Kuehl; sisters, Barb (Dave) 
Wold, and Terri Shelton; nieces and nephews.  
 
In addition to her husband, she was preceded 
in death by a sister, Vicki (Donald) Roffman.  
 
 

Milo Soenksen 93, of rural DeWitt, Iowa, 
passed away peacefully Thursday, February 
13, 2025, at Grand Haven Retirement Commu-
nity in Eldridge.  
 
Milo Glenn Soenksen was born November 17, 
1931, to Carl and Elsie (Kuehl) Soenksen. He 
was a life-long member of Grace Lutheran 
Church, DeWitt, having been baptized there as 
an infant and confirmed in his youth. Milo was 
a graduate of DeWitt High School, class of 
1950. He was drafted into the Army in 1951 
and served abroad in the Korean War. In 1958, 
he began his career as a heavy equipment op-
erator, working for the International Union of 
Operating Engineers Local 150 until his retire-
ment in 1995. He maintained his union mem-
bership until his passing. Milo also operated 
the family farm Northeast of DeWitt from 1979 
until 2017.  
 
He was an avid motorcyclist, going on many 
trips with relatives across the country. He en-
joyed fishing, hunting, outdoor activities, main-
taining his lawn, and mechanical work. Milo 
was immensely proud to have taken part in the 
Honor Flight in 2013.  
 
He is survived by his wife, Norma, of Eldridge; 
three children, Allan (Joy) Soenksen of Goose 
Lake, Tracy (Steve) Dickey of Charlotte, and 
Carla Brockshus of Ames; 10 grandchildren, 
and 6 great-grandchildren, with two more on 
the way; sister, JoAnn (Dale) Greve of DeWitt; 
and sisters-in-law, Ann Soenksen, and Judy 
Soenksen. He is also survived by 8 stepchil-
dren and numerous step grandchildren and 
great-grandchildren. 
 
He was preceded in death by his parents, his 
brothers Richard “Dick”, Floyd, and Lynn 
Soenksen, and sisters, Ruth Soenksen and 
Jeanette Eastman, a brother-in-law John East-
man, a nephew, Rick Soenksen, and a niece, 
Tanya Soenksen, along with his wives, Carol 
(mother of his children) and Lynda, and two 
step-children.  



Confirmation Sunday 
Confirmation will be held during the 10:30 
a.m. service on March 30th.  Seven of our 
young people will be participating in the 
Rite of Confirmation.  Those who are in the 
8th Grade Confirmation class and  
scheduled to be confirmed are: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If you would like to send Confirmation 
Blessings the wooden box will be out for 
you to place your card in beginning, March 
16th through Wednesday, March 26th.   

Peyton Goddard 
Katie Grantz 

Gavin Krukow 
Trevor McMahon 
Hudson Meyers 

 Amelia Rickertsen 
Porter Vopatek 

Trinity Lutheran LWML Davenport is 
hosting their LWML Zone Rally and would 
like to invite you to attend Saturday, March 
29, 2025.  Registration at 8:30 and the pro-
gram begins at 9:00 and ends at noon.  This 
year, we are having Wendysue Fluegge, a 
musician/speaker, from Wisconsin to host 
our morning with Bible Study and 
song.  The theme is “Bold Faith” using 
1Peter 3:15. Cost is $5 Adults and $3 for 
Students.  Register with Donna Welch at 
563-322-2510. 

Grace Lutheran Preschool 
2025-2026 Class Schedule 

 

Class Schedule 2025-2026 
4s     M-F      8:00 - 11:00 am   (16 spots) 
         M-F     12:00 - 3:00 pm    (16 spots) 

Please note that there is NO 4s classes on Wednesday. 
 
3s      M W F     8:15 - 10:45   (7 spots)   $160 monthly 
          T&TH      8:15 - 10:45   (10 spots)   $120 monthly 

Please note that all 3s must be potty trained. There is a $40  
registration fee due with registration form, which is non-refundable. 

 

The 3s Registration form is now available  on the  
Preschool page of the website (www.gracedewitt.org).  The reg-
istration form along with the registration fee may be dropped off 
at the church office or mailed to PO Box 156, DeWitt, IA  52742. 
 
Registration for the 4s Preschool Program  is now available on 
the Central DeWitt Community School District Website.   

 

Spring is here and our three 
year olds are loving this 
weather! Our classroom is 
feeling the warmth with our 

ocean and beach themes! We are 
hosting a family STEM night on the 

11th for our preschool families to enjoy. The kids will 
be smiling big for their spring pictures this month too! 
Our Bible stories this month are The Good Samaritan, 
Ten Lepers, Washing the Disciples' Feet and the Last 
Supper. Preschool will be closed for spring break 
March 17th - 21st. 

 
March is here! This month we will celebrate 
St. Patrick’s day.  We continue to work on 
our numbers, letter recognition, writing our 
name and learning our letter sounds. As we 
welcome Spring in March we look forward to 

teaching a unit on Pete the Cat, St. Patrick’s Day, 
Spring, and rain. 

LANDSCAPING PLANS - Landscaping plans have 
been drawn up to help us update and beautify Grace 
Church on the outside.  If you would like to see what 
has been proposed the plans have been posted on 
the foyer bulletin board.  If you have questions, 
please speak with Wayne Grantz. 



 

 
 

Mark your calendar for 
the 2nd Annual Summer 

Night Out Event.  
 

   June 7, 2025  
 

A great way to spend the 
evening with your family. 
Play games, jump in the 
bounce houses, enjoy a 
meal, and finish the 
evening off with some 
delicious shaved ice. 
 
 
 
 

Thank you to everyone 
who contributed to and 
prayed for the Bottle 
Boomerang and Dia-
per Drive in January 
for The Pregnancy 
Center in  
Clinton.  We were able 

to raise $1,219.26 in financial donations and  
additionally delivered a packed car load of dia-
pers and baby products to their 
‘boutique’.  Please continue to pray for their 
mission to preserve the life of the unborn baby 
and offer direction to women during pregnancy 
and beyond. 
 
Dear Friends @ Grace Lutheran 
We are so grateful for your partnership with us 
at The Pregnancy Center in Clinton. We rejoice 
in your generous “giving” totaling $1,219.26! 
Wow, and all the diapers too.   

May God bless you, Nancy Lincoln & TPC 
Team Jesus 4 Life 

Dear Grace, 
I would like to thank the members of Grace Lu-
theran Church for their financial support for the 
2024-2025 academic year.  I cannot overstate 
my gratitude.  This last semester was excellent, 
and I am looking forward to the one coming up. 

God Bless You All, Matthew Diercks 

Thank you, Thank you, to Shanna Tucker for 
all the time, talent and love you put into creat-
ing the beautiful 100 Year Celebration banner.  

We are blessed to have such a talented person 
in our congregation. 

100 Year Committee 
 
A great big “Thank You” to Barb Rands, Kay 
Hall, Dave Hall, and Mark Sperry for painting 
and hanging the bulletin board downstairs.  
Everything looks great and your assistance 
was greatly appreciated. 

Board of Trustees 
 
Thank you to Emma Pillers, Jessica Sunday, 
and Traci Butler for all the work they did to set 
up the historical room.  This is a great edition to 
our church.   
 
The Camp Board would like to thank those who 
brought out the "big toys" to help  clean up 
trees and large limbs around Grace Camp on 
Feb. 8 - Wayne, Clint, Cory (and sons), Drew, 
and Jason S and the Camp Board mem-
bers .  Your help was really appreciatd!!  Thank 
you also for the use of the GYM building as our 
"gathering" area! 
 
 

The Grace Camp Board would 
like to take a moment to give a 
huge thank you to a few busi-
nesses in our community.  Last 
fall, we decided to get some 
quotes for new siding on the 
Welton Chapel.  We had just fin-
ished paying for the new outdoor 
chapel and were wondering how 
much money we would need to 
raise to replace the old alumi-
num siding that had the paint 
flaking off.  Our first call was to 

Rudy at Window World.  After a few weeks, Rudy gave us a call back 
and told us that he would like to arrange for local businesses to donate 
materials and labor and get the Welton Chapel sided as a community 
service event!  So, Rudy at Window World brought on Aaron at Hawk-I 
Construction and Kevin at Spahn and Rose to get us brand new siding 
and donated labor.  What a blessing!  The work was completed earlier 
this winter, and it looks great.  We really do live in a great community 
with amazing people!  Our next project for the Welton Chapel will be to 
replace the steps leading up to the front door and the railing on those 
steps as well as the railing to the back entrance.   



FAMOUS LASAGNA DINNER 
We’re back and can’t wait to serve you.  
Our Youth Lasagna Dinner will be held on 
Sunday, March 9

th
.  We will be taking reser-

vations at the table in the foyer here at 
church, or you can call the church office to 
make a reservation.  There will be only one 
reservation time this year: 5:30 pm.  In ad-
dition, we will be taking order for take & 
bake pans of our lasagna through February 
23rd.  Cost is $25 for a pan.  Pans must be 
picked up on Saturday, March 8

th
.   

 
 
MIDDLE SCHOOL (6th-8th Grades)  EVENT 
Our next Youth Event will be Sunday, 
March 30

th
 from 2:00 pm – 4:00 pm at the 

DeWitt Bowling Alley.  Invite your friends! 
Please RSVP to Mr. Sperry at  
msperry@gracedewitt.org by March 23

rd
.   

 
 
ENDURE 
Our second Team Building / Bible Study will 
be held on Sunday, March 30

th
 from 5:00 

pm – 6:30 pm at the G*Y*M Building at 
Grace Camp.  All registered participants 
are required to be in attendance.  Weather 
permitting, we will spend the first half hour 
doing some cleanup around Grace Camp.   
 
 
SCRIP Gift Card Program 
Beginning in April, the youth will begin  
taking orders for gifts cards through a  
program called SCRIP.  Orders will be  
taken the first Sunday of the month and 
cards will be available for pick-up here at 
church in about a week.  Stop by the table 
and talk with one of our representatives if 
you have an questions.   
 
 

 
RANDY’s ROUNDUP 
Grace Lutheran Youth will 
be the recipients of the 
Randy’s Roundup during 
the week of March 31

st
 – 

April 6
th
.  Proceeds will be 

used to offset costs for  
attending this year’s National Youth  
Gathering in New Orleans.   

 
VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
Join us June 22

nd
 – 26

th
 for 

Wonder Junction where we 
will marvel at Jesus and learn 
how to live for His glory!  VBS 
is for children 3 years old 
(potty-trained) through those 
entering 5

th
 grade for the 2025

-2026 school year.  Online registration will open on 
May 1st.  If you want to get involved, check out the 
volunteer registration board in the atrium, or contact 
DCE, Mark Sperry.   

mailto:msperry@gracedewitt.org


 

March 20th 
Victory Center Service Event  

 

Once again, thank you to everyone who contributed to the meal, helped serve and prayed for our 
February service event at the Victory Center in Clinton. Our next service event meal will be on 
March 20th. We are planning to serve up to 40 people and allow for seconds. If you haven't  
volunteered to help with some part of one of these meals, please prayerfully consider being  
involved in some way. Men are encouraged to join us in this mission, especially with serving the 
meal. 

 All food needs to be prepared and brought to the church  by 4:00 PM  on Thursday, March 20th.  

 
 

 

A sign up sheet is located on the Welcome Center.  Please contact Kristy Engelkes at  
563-210-2462 or the church office if you have any questions  

Desserts 
3 Volunteers 

Prepare a dessert that serves  
15 people.  

Drinks 
Drinks 2 Volunteers: 

• 1 gallon of white milk  
• 2 gallons of chocolate milk  

Main Dish 
 

4 Volunteers 
 

Each volunteer is asked to 
prepare 3lbs of maid rites 
in crock pot. 

Salads 
4 Volunteers 

Prepare a salad to serve 15  people. 

Deliver & Serve 
5 Volunteers 

Needed to help deliver and serve the meal.  We meet at Grace at 4 pm.   
Meal is served at 5pm to 5:00pm. 

Hamburger Buns 
2 Volunteers 
Bring 24 buns each.  

 

3rd David & Kay Hall 

13th Paul & Kathi Lieving 

14th Larry & Tonia Oronzio 

22nd Barry & Patty Anderson 

23rd Jon & Val Betz 

 

1st Kevin Becker 
2nd Jered Birt 
 Ronald Steward 
3rd Danette LaBarge 
6th Randy Lange 
 Gary Smith 
 Marriah Diercks 
7th Brody Proctor 
 Hattie Rickertsen 
10th Kevin Marik 
 Mark Paarmann 
12th Eric Paarmann 
13th  Ezra Onken 
 Laura Swanson 
15th Kristy Buhl 
 Jennifer Miller 
17th  Erin Suhr 

20th  Verda Scott 
 Jasmine Carter 
21st  Norma Jean Soenksen 

Austin Nolin 
22nd Dale Greve 
 Casey Walker 
23rd Jake Williams 
24th  Mallory McMahon 
25th  Sandy Burken 
 Sandra Kirby 
28th Darin Suhr 
29th Rachael Vopatek 
 Alice Jans 
31st  Arwin Petersen 

  



Grace Ev. Lutheran Church will be 100 Years Old this year. Have you ever 
wondered how church services came to be here in DeWitt?  The following is 
a portion of the Church History article which was published in the 50th Anni-

versary program and written by Mrs. Vernie Tralau.  
 

In 1863 a number of families from Hampton, Illinois, settled in the Grand 
Mound area to worship and spread the love of Christ. A missionary of the 
Lutheran, Church, Missouri Synod, Ohio, Rev. J.F. Doescher, contacted 
these people, and they started worshipping in their homes, and later in a 

schoolhouse.  Because of the large area which Pastor Doescher had to cover from 1863-1868, services were led by a cou-
ple of schoolteachers with Pastor Doescher or the Missionary Director supplying the sermons.  In 1871 Rev. C. Seul of 

Lyons and families that were interested organized a congregation, Immanuel Lutheran Church, Calmus, Iowa. 
 

Pastor Seul also assisted in organizing a congregation at Lowden. He suggested that the two congregations call a pastor 
to serve both perishes.  The Rev. Herman Engelbrecht of Iowa City was called in 1871, and in 1872 a new church was 
built in what was known as Buena Vista, south of Calamus.  This church was dedicated in 1873.  Pastor Engelbrecht was 
called to Chicago, Illinois, and accepted.  The Rev. J.H. Brammer of Denver, Colorado, was called in 1873 and accepted 
the leadership of both congregations.  With Pastor Brammer’s leadership both parishes prospered and grew in number.  It 
was then that they agreed that each church should have a pastor.  Since Pastor Brammer lived in Lowden, it was agreed 
that he should stay there and Immanuel, Calamus, would call a new pastor.  The Rev. W. Mallon accepted the call and 

served from 1876-1878. 
 

In 1878 the Rev. C. A. Bretcher was installed at Immanuel and served until 1882 when Rev. Alexander became the pastor.  

Rev Alexander had to resign eighteen months later, due to health issues. 
 

In 1886 the congregation experienced financial problems and was not able to support a pastor and maintain a church.  A 
decision was made to contact the Lowden congregation to see if they would share their pastor.  Everyone agreed and this 

continued from 1886-1896. 
 

During the years 1886-1896 a number of Lutheran families settled in Grand Mound and DeWitt.  A Missionary by the name 
of Rev. H. P. Greif, Assistant Pastor of Trinity Lutheran Church saw the desperate need of helping these families and took 
the responsibility of breaking bread with them.  During this time, in 1892, the Rev. H. Niemand of Charlotte began holding 

services in Grand Mound. 
 

In 1896 a mission congregation was organized in Grand Mound.  It was then that the District Mission Board urged the Cal-
amus congregation to call a pastor who would serve both Grand Mound and Calamus.  The Rev. C.A. Broecher was 

called.  He accepted.  By 1902, it became necessary to add to the Calmus church building. 
 

In 1903 the mission group at Grand Mound was officially known as Trinity Lutheran Church, Grand Mound, Iowa.  Shortly 
after this Pastor Broecher accepted a call to Milwaukee, Wisconsin.  The Rev. F.O. Lothringer  was installed in 1903 to 

serve both Immanuel and Trinity. 
 

Sometime between 1903-1913 the first known church services were conducted in DeWitt.  Records are not available on 
this.  (History tells us that Rev. Lothringer had his brief case stolen while attending a convention of the Lutheran Church.  It 
contained all the books and papers examined prior to the congregation’s acceptance as a member of the synod of Mis-

souri, Ohio, and other states.) 
 

Pastor Lothringer conducted the first Lutheran services in DeWitt.  They were conducted in German and held on  
alternating Sunday afternoons. Services were held in a church building known as “Old Free Methodist Church”, located 

north of DeWitt on Highway 61, the northeast corner of Sixth Avenue and Thirteenth Street.  
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